  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 19th April 2022.
Councillors present; Cllrs Buttery, Blackburn, Hoodless, Burkhill and Hirst.
Public present: J.Hill and Ward Cllr L.Sargeantson .
Prior to the meeting officially starting J.Hill thanked the parish council for their donation towards easter eggs for the village easter egg hunt. Ms Hill also alerted the council to a damaged safety barrier along Quart Lane which will now be reported to ERYC.
2176            Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2183) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.

2177              Apologies for absence


Cllrs Hart, Clark, Thompson and Ellin.
2178
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th March 2022.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2179

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area inspection- Cllr Hart was not present at the meeting but has performed the field inspection for the last month. No report was therefore available due to her absence. Cllr Hart will continue to perform the inspections.
Horse safety signs-Cllr Burkhill previously alerted the council to new horse safety signs now available via ERYC. The clerk has requested these signs and given location preferences to ERYC who have now confirmed they will erect the signs when staffing issues allows.
PROW project-the project to create an official public right of way from the Low St entrance to the community field is now complete. It was resolved that the clerk will collate all the information and submit a PROW application to ERYC.
Village events-the clerk has applied to ERYC for £500 jubilee grant funding and has received notification that the application was successful. The clerk will now await receipt of the funds and then purchase the items required for the village event.
PCSO surgeries-Cllr Burkhill had requested that Swinefleet could possibly hold PCSO surgeries in the future. Ward Cllr Sargeantson has suggested a community event to be held in the village hall to incorporate all emergency services and relevant ERYC teams for an informative drop in event to raise awareness and provide information to residents who attend. It was resolved to establish hall hire available dates and to progress with this suggested community event.

Village grass verges-the clerk had previously alerted the parish council to a report that the Incredible Edibles group had perhaps planted bulbs in designated village verges that SPC normally cut, as such the SPC grass cutting team were instructed to stop cutting these newly planted areas however it now appears ERYC have commenced the village grass cutting themselves and have now cut these areas. It was resolved to allow the SPC grass cutting team to resume cutting these verges.
2180              Planning applications.
Planning application for Swinefleet school, Low St ref 22/00886/REG3 to site mobile classroom and remove gazebo. SPC resolved to approve this application.

Planning application to fell 2 sycamore trees at Parker House Farm for Mr A Drury ref 22/01119/TPO. SPC resolved to approve this application. (Item not on agenda as arrived late but due to early deadline reply date it was discussed at meeting)
2181

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
ERYC Street scene visit-the clerk alerted the parish council to the date provided for the visit by ERYC as 18TH May 2022. The councillors who can attend will meet at the village hall and conduct the village walkabout with ERYC Jim McGivern.
Community Field sign-due to the absence of Cllr Ellin who asked for this item to go on the agenda this item was not discussed fully and will be placed on the May agenda.

Kings Causeway fence damage-Cllr Hirst reported the damage to metal fencing along Kings Causeway that is slowly sliding into the dyke. It was resolved that this fencing will be viewed at the ERYC streetscene visit for repair consideration.
Ward Cllr concerns-Cllr Hirst voiced concerns about the lack of support received in the village from the 2 Ward Cllrs following on from resident and councillor complaints. Cllr Hirst gave 3 examples of dissatisfaction. Ward Cllr Sargeantson was present at the meeting and responded to these concerns.

2182            Ward councillor’s report
Ward Cllr Sargeantson provided the parish council with information on the ERYC Ukraine crisis projects and provided information on forthcoming roadworks in and around the village that may affect residents.
2183
Field Access


The parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
2184      
Financial matters 
The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment G.Sykes £260.00



BACS payment B.Richardson £260.00


BACS payment ERYC £239.82


BACS payment L.Amor £30.00


BACS payment Key Korner £33.30


BACS payment ERNLLCA £429.91


Direct Debit YWA £6.93



Card payment Post Office £15.84
2185

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 17th May 2022 at 7.00 pm.
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